
 

 

 

Frederick and Joan Winter Student Travel Bursary 
 
 
Professor Frederick Winter, formerly professor of Art History at the University of 
Toronto, made many contributions to Classical Archaeology, but he will be 
remembered best for his masterly monographs, Greek Fortifications (1971) and 
Studies in Hellenistic Architecture (2006), as well as a series of articles in the 
American Journal of Archaeology (1976–1982) entitled “Tradition and Innovation in 
Doric Design I – IV.” His wife, Joan, was a constant companion in his field research, 
an assistant in gathering data and an invaluable sounding board for ideas. Between 
them, Fred and Joan visited an extraordinary number of classical sites, firmly 
believing in the importance of seeing a location for oneself. 
 
Now, as a permanent support and assistance for Canadian student fieldwork in 
Greece and the Mediterranean, following in their formidable footsteps, Prof. 
Winter’s family has established the Frederick and Joan Winter Student Travel Bursary 
through the Canadian Institute in Greece. 
 
The Institute therefore invites applications for the Frederick and Joan Winter Student 
Travel Bursary to be held during the spring or summer of 2025. 
 
The applicant must be a Canadian citizen or landed immigrant, pursuing graduate or 
post-doctoral studies, and have a clear need to travel either in Greece or the wider 
Mediterranean, for purposes of research in any field of Hellenic studies, ancient to 
mediaeval. 
 
To apply, write to Dr. Angus Smith (personnel@cig-icg.gr) by 1 March 2025, including 
a curriculum vitae, an outline of the proposed research and an explanation for the 
need to travel for this research. Please arrange for two referees familiar with your 
work to send letters of support for your application to Dr Smith. 
 
Within three months of the end of the travel period, a brief report must be sent by 
the bursary recipient to the Chair of the CIG Fellowships Committee describing the 
work that was accomplished. 
 
In any subsequent publication of the research work done under the auspices of this 
bursary, the recipient shall acknowledge both the Canadian Institute in Greece and 
the Frederick and Joan Winter Student Travel Bursary. 
 
One or more bursaries will be offered each year, amounting to a total of CAD $3,000.
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